
Although we are only halfway through term 3, there are a 
number of planning processes currently underway for 2026. A 
crucial strategy around our staffing profile for next year is 
ensuring we have accurate data around our student enrolments 
for 2026. Our Prep enrolment numbers play a key role in 
developing our plans. All Prep enrolments for our area are 
managed through the DET online platform ‘VicStudents’. If you 
are intending to enrol your child for Prep at PLPS for next year, 
please visit our PLPS website and follow the links in the 
Enrolment tab. If applications have been made to our school, 
please ensure offers of placement have been accepted and 
enrolment forms entered through the platform to secure your 
child’s place. It would be much appreciated if you could 
address this at your earliest convenience so your child may 
participate in our Transition program, which will be beginning 
early next term. If you are experiencing any difficulties, please 
contact the school on 5940-9532 for assistance.  
If you are aware of any families who are considering our school 
for their child next year, it would be much appreciated if you 
could encourage them to contact our school and arrange their 
enrolment. In addition, if you are aware that your child will not 
be attending our school next year, could you please contact our 
school office on 5940-9532 to let us know. Thank you for your 
support and assistance with this important part of our planning 
for the future. 
 
The care and safety of all of our students and members of the 
PLPS community is of upmost importance. This care is required 
and applies to our parent drivers when dropping off and 
collecting students at peak traffic times before and after 
school. Can I please ask all drivers to adhere to road and 
parking rules in order to keep everyone safe. Your assistance 
and patience with this important matter is much appreciated. 
 
It has also been noted recently that some students are not 
wearing their helmet when riding their bike or scooter to school. 
Can parents please ensure children are wearing their helmets 
and reiterate the importance of taking care of themselves and 
others, particularly when crossing roads and when in close 
proximity to the school gates. When inside the school grounds, 
students need to walk their bikes and scooters to where they 
are going. When outside the gates, students are required to 
walk their bikes when they get close to the gates in the morning 
or until they are safely past all school gates in the afternoons. If 
the school crossing is being used, students need to walk their 
bike or scooter across, whilst adhering to all rules of the school 
crossings. Again, thank you for your assistance with our 
students’ safety. 
 
After winning the District Lightning Premiership and the 
Cardinia Division competitions, our girls and boys Teeball 
teams will now be competing in the Southern Metropolitan 
Region winter sport competitions next Monday for the girl’s 

team and Tuesday for the boy’s team. Competing at this level is 
a great effort and we wish them the best of luck in their 
competitions. The winning teams from this competition move 
into the State level.  
 
Preparations are in full swing for our senior school musical of 
Finding Nemo JR. Currently our year 5 and 6 students are 
working extremely hard at rehearsals in preparation for their 
performances at the Cardinia Cultural Centre on Monday and 
Tuesday, September 15th and 16th. Our Performing Arts team of 
Ms Windust and Ms Dahmen are supporting our students in 
their preparations, along with other senior school staff 
members.  
Information regarding ticket sales has been communicated to 
our families via Compass. The first round of tickets are 
currently on sale. All tickets need to be purchased through 
Cardinia Cultural Centre (CCC), through their ticketing system. 
This can be done online, via phone or in person at the CCC. For 
further information please contact CCC on 1300 887 624. Their 
operating hours are Monday to Friday, 9am to 5pm.   
 
A key component of our school’s culture is our desire to 
continuously seek ways to improve important aspects around 
our school’s performance. 
We are currently conducting our annual Parent and Carer 
Opinion survey to gather information from our parent 
community and their thoughts about PLPS. The Parent and 
Carer Opinion survey is offered by the Department of Education 
and Training and will open on Monday, August 18th. It is 
designed to assist our school in gaining an understanding of our 
parents’ perception of our school climate and environment, our 
core purpose of learning and teaching, student wellbeing and 
important relationships. These survey results will help to inform 
and direct future school planning and improvement strategies. 
 
Information has been posted on Compass today and further 
information together with the link to the survey, will be posted 
to all families on Monday, August 18th.  The survey is conducted 
online and will take approximately 20 minutes to complete. It 
would be much appreciated if you could assist us through 
completing the survey. Thanking you in anticipation for your 
time to provide your thoughts, ideas and valued information. 
The survey will be open until Friday, September 19th.  
 
A reminder that Tuesday, August 26th, is a curriculum day and 
students do not attend school on this day. Our OSHClub will be 
operating a full day’s program to support our parents and 
families on this day. If you require this service you are 
encouraged to contact OSHClub on 0438 559 017 to book your 
child’s place.   
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DIARY DATES 
 

Monday 18th August: Girls  Regional Teeball  Finals (selected students) 

 

Tuesday 19th August: Boys Teeball Finals (selected students) 

 

Tuesday 19th August: Book Week Character Dress Up Day 

 

Wednesday 20th August: Year 6 Graduation Photo 

 

Friday 22nd August: Year 6 Sorrento Primary School Visit Excursion  

 

Tuesday 26th August: Curriculum Day—Students do not attend on this day 

 

Wednesday 27th August: Year 2 Gumbuya World Excursion 

 

Thursday 28th August: Year 3/4 Hooptime (selected students) 

 

Friday 29th August: Toomuc Valley District Athletics: (selected students) 

 

Tuesday 2nd September: Father’s Day Stall—Yr 3 students 

 

Wednesday 3rd September: Father’s Day Stall—Prep,Yr1, Yr2, Yr4, Yr5 & Yr6 

 

Wednesday 3rd - Friday 5th September: Year 3 Phillip Island Adventure Resort 

 

Monday 15th & Tuesday 16th September: Year 5 & 6 Senior School Musical -       

Finding Nemo JR  



 

Assembly Dates 

 

Whole School Assembly will be held in the school gymnasium 
 

Monday 18th August - 9am 
 

Thursday 4th September - 9am 
 

Friday 19th September - 9am 
 







If you are in Year 4, 5 or 6 
and have finished the     

reading Challenge, please 
don’t forget to send your 
completed booklists back   

into the Office for            
Miss McMillan to collect! 

28th August  



 

Book Week Character Dress Up Day 

       Tuesday 19th August 2025 
 

  
 

We will be celebrating BOOK WEEK from Monday 18th 
August to Friday 22nd August to highlight the importance 

of literacy learning.   

 
Students will have the opportunity to participate in a whole 
school Book Character Dress Up Day which will be held 
on Tuesday 19th August. Students are encouraged to come 

dressed as their favourite book character and can bring along 
a book to read. Individual year levels will celebrate the day 

in their respective learning spaces and run activities  
throughout the week.  

  
We look forward to a successful and fun-filled week!   

 
 
 






